

1011 WESTERN AVENUE, SUITE 500 \\\ SEATTLE, WA 98104·1035 \\\\ psrc.org \\\ 206·464·7090

October 29, 2020

The Honorable Will Hall City of Shoreline 17500 Midvale Ave. N Shoreline, WA 98133

Dear Mayor Hall: Will,

Congratulations! I'm pleased to let you know that the City of Shoreline is receiving \$4,920,000 in PSRC funding for the following project(s):

PROJECT	AWARD AMOUNT	FUNDING SOURCE	FUNDING DEADLINE
SR 523 (N/NE 145th Street) & I-5 Interchange Improvements	\$4,920,000	FHWA	June 1, 2023

The PSRC Executive Board voted in October to award federal funds to priority projects that will improve local and regional mobility. Final approval by the Governor and federal funding agencies is expected in early 2021.

The projects are part of a \$ 4.3 billion Regional Transportation Improvement Program for 2021-2024. This program includes transit expansion and maintenance projects, state highway improvements, bicycle and pedestrian facilities, and investments in city and county roads.

Your project(s) performed well in PSRC's merit-based project selection process, which identifies priority projects that will improve local and regional mobility and help achieve our long-range Regional Transportation Plan. Kudos to you and your staff for securing this funding.

I also wanted to acknowledge the difficult times we're all living through and thank you and your team for continuing to provide essential services to your community and keep everyone safe during this public health emergency. I look forward to continuing to partner with you on efforts to help the region recover and thrive for the long term.

Sincerely,

Josh Brown

Executive Director, Puget Sound Regional Council

cc: Randy Witt, Public Works Director